
PORTFOLIO:

LEARNING & DEVELOPMENT

Report of
Portfolio Holder:

COUNCILLOR 
JACQUELYNE GEDDES

SKILLS FOR LIFE
The proposed Skills for Life Strategy has been presented to the Executive

where it received strong support and a recommendation that it go on to

Overview and Scrutiny for comment, with a view to O&S assuming a

monitoring role of this strategy in due course.  Apart from its value to our

employees, this strategy is also significant because it embodies our concept

of the Learning City.

With this in mind the Executive have agreed that the Council should publicly

commit to achieving the 'Go' Award for Local Government.  This is a national



award, organised here in the North West by the NWEO, designed to

encourage and assist local authority employers to organise ourselves to

address the problems caused by shortcomings in numeracy, literacy and

communications among adults of working age, of which we mirror the national

statistics.  We will be the first District Council in the North West to make this

commitment, and hopefully in 9 months time, the first such to achieve the

Award.  There will be a ceremony in the Civic Centre on 1 September where

the Leader will make this commitment, as well as present qualification

achievement awards to some of our employees.

ACE – ‘MAKING A DIFFERNCE THROUGH PARTNERSHIPS’ EVENT –
FEEDBACK 

An information pack and feedback notes from each of the first two sessions

have been forwarded to Member Services to be placed in the Members’

Reference Room under the ACE Programme Events section.

Feedback from the first two events in July (Kendal and Carlisle) will be used

to make any necessary changes to the further two events on 15 September

(Higham Hall nr Cockermouth) and 21 September (Barrow Borough Council,

Barrow-in-Furness).  Feedback from all 4 events will also be used to shape

the practical workshop sessions in the Autumn. 

• Working together to support the LAA through LSPs and CSP – Generic

Issues – 27 October, Kendal

• Working Locally on the 4 themes of the LAA through the LSPs and CSP –

15 November, Higham Hall

ACE – LEADING THROUGH PEOPLE EVENT

An information pack from this event has been forwarded to Member Services

to be placed in the Members Reference Room under the ACE Programme

Events Section.



101 NON EMERGENCY NUMBER

The 101 Non Emergency Number is being rolled out across England and

Wales.  The first phase which included Northumbria and Cardiff went live last

year.  A partnership has been established in Cumbria consisting of County

and District Councils, Police, Connected Cumbria, which is working towards

submitting to the Home Office a bid for Cumbria to establish 101 Non

Emergency Number as part of the Wave 2 of partnerships.  The County

Council is the lead authority and would be the accountable body if the bid for

funding is successfully approved by the Home Office by the end October.  A

briefing by the Home Officer is to be arranged for all Members.






